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1. Introduction

The Chairman has requested an update on the performance under the HCRG
Contract for the Essex Child and Family Wellbeing Service and proposed next
steps.

2. Action required
The Committee is asked to consider:

(i) The attached update; and

(ii) Identify any follow-up scrutiny actions

3. Background

3.1 In terms of past discussions of the HCRG (formerly Virgin Care) contract at the
Committee, the last time there was a dedicated separate item was in June
2019. However, due to the time elapsed the issues discussed and minuted may
be less pertinent now but a link to those minutes is here (refer Minute 6).

3.2 On 18 March 2021 there was an update on the Essex Child and Family
Wellbeing Service as part of a broader Children and Families
directorate/service update and very much related to the pandemic response.
The link to the minutes of that discussion is here .

3.3 On 9 September 2021 there was a broad Children and Families update on the
response to the pandemic. Although there was nothing recorded in the minutes
that was specific to the Essex Child and Family Wellbeing Service, some issues
discussed would also have applied to the service so a link to the minutes of the
discussion is here .


https://cmis.essex.gov.uk/essexcmis5/Document.ashx?czJKcaeAi5tUFL1DTL2UE4zNRBcoShgo=aTA7OnVJ3tXXxBnL7WKf5jX7Fx8lr%2bccFQWy5rgx2Zp1XDMyk48ZRg%3d%3d&rUzwRPf%2bZ3zd4E7Ikn8Lyw%3d%3d=pwRE6AGJFLDNlh225F5QMaQWCtPHwdhUfCZ%2fLUQzgA2uL5jNRG4jdQ%3d%3d&mCTIbCubSFfXsDGW9IXnlg%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&kCx1AnS9%2fpWZQ40DXFvdEw%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&uJovDxwdjMPoYv%2bAJvYtyA%3d%3d=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&FgPlIEJYlotS%2bYGoBi5olA%3d%3d=NHdURQburHA%3d&d9Qjj0ag1Pd993jsyOJqFvmyB7X0CSQK=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNR9xqBux0r1Q8Za60lavYmz=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNQ16B2MHuCpMRKZMwaG1PaO=ctNJFf55vVA%3d
https://cmis.essex.gov.uk/essexcmis5/Document.ashx?czJKcaeAi5tUFL1DTL2UE4zNRBcoShgo=oN0CBGOGuRNXck9Iyi1USipod46ONBglMavJv5tGqlJZnjz16z0RXA%3d%3d&rUzwRPf%2bZ3zd4E7Ikn8Lyw%3d%3d=pwRE6AGJFLDNlh225F5QMaQWCtPHwdhUfCZ%2fLUQzgA2uL5jNRG4jdQ%3d%3d&mCTIbCubSFfXsDGW9IXnlg%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&kCx1AnS9%2fpWZQ40DXFvdEw%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&uJovDxwdjMPoYv%2bAJvYtyA%3d%3d=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&FgPlIEJYlotS%2bYGoBi5olA%3d%3d=NHdURQburHA%3d&d9Qjj0ag1Pd993jsyOJqFvmyB7X0CSQK=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNR9xqBux0r1Q8Za60lavYmz=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNQ16B2MHuCpMRKZMwaG1PaO=ctNJFf55vVA%3d
https://cmis.essex.gov.uk/essexcmis5/Document.ashx?czJKcaeAi5tUFL1DTL2UE4zNRBcoShgo=2vEPnyYPti%2f5%2bxzHQSvbjFNJXxJkyoySPD5jmk8mJOx5OpJ2gBoPtA%3d%3d&rUzwRPf%2bZ3zd4E7Ikn8Lyw%3d%3d=pwRE6AGJFLDNlh225F5QMaQWCtPHwdhUfCZ%2fLUQzgA2uL5jNRG4jdQ%3d%3d&mCTIbCubSFfXsDGW9IXnlg%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&kCx1AnS9%2fpWZQ40DXFvdEw%3d%3d=hFflUdN3100%3d&uJovDxwdjMPoYv%2bAJvYtyA%3d%3d=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&FgPlIEJYlotS%2bYGoBi5olA%3d%3d=NHdURQburHA%3d&d9Qjj0ag1Pd993jsyOJqFvmyB7X0CSQK=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNR9xqBux0r1Q8Za60lavYmz=ctNJFf55vVA%3d&WGewmoAfeNQ16B2MHuCpMRKZMwaG1PaO=ctNJFf55vVA%3d
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Update and Next Steps

The update is attached in the Appendix to this report. Next steps are as
proposed under Action Required.

Expected attendees to support the discussion:

County Councillor Beverley Egan, Cabinet Member for Children’s Services and
Early Years

Christopher Martin - Director: Strategic Commissioning & Policy (Children and
Families)

Carolyn Terry - EYCC Sufficiency and Sustainability Manager

Representative(s) from HCRG.

Appendix

Briefing paper titled Report for PAF Scrutiny Committee — 11 January 2023 -
Update on the HCRG Contract for the Essex Child and Family Wellbeing
Service.



